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Piquing Student Curiosity About 
the 100th Anniversary of the 
Constitution with Sheet Music
Lee Ann Potter

IN 1887, Fred T. Baker composed the “Constitutional Centennial 
March,” and F. A. North of Philadelphia published it as a four-

page piece of sheet music (www.loc.gov/item/ihas.100000356). 
In addition to its title, composer, publisher, and date of publication, 
the sheet music’s cover also explained that the march had been 
composed to commemorate the one-hundredth anniversary of the 
adoption of the Constitution of the United States, and it included 
images of eight individuals.

All of this information on 
the sheet music’s cover, may 
prompt a number of student 
questions and encourage 
interest in original research. 
Provide student pairs with the 
cover and encourage them to 
analyze it. The Primary Source 
Analysis Tool available from the 
Library of Congress at www.
loc.gov/programs/teachers/
getting-started-with-primary-
sources/guides may help guide 
students, reveal their curiosity, 
and capture their questions.

Some students may wish to 
find out more about the indi-
viduals whose faces appear on 
the sheet music. Three—George 
Washington, James Madison, 
and Alexander Hamilton—were 
instrumental in the drafting of 
the Constitution. Three—John 

A. Kasson, Hampton L. Carson, 
and Amos R. Little—were 
leaders of the Constitutional 
Centennial Commission. One—
Col. A. Louden Snowden—was 
the Marshal of the Industrial 
Parade in Philadelphia sched-
uled to take place September 
15, 1887. And the last was 
Grover Cleveland, president of 
the United States in 1887.

Some students may wish to 
learn about the Constitutional 
Centennial Commission.  
Others may want to know more 
about the Industrial Parade in 
Philadelphia. Still others might 
want to find out more about 
the composer or publisher. 
And some might notice that the 
dates “Sept. 15th, 16th, & 17th,” 
are included on the cover and 
may wonder about the other 

events that were scheduled to 
take place.

The following collections 
from the Library of Congress 
may be useful as students con-
duct their research:

The Papers of George 
Washington
www.loc.gov/collections/
george-washington-
papers

The Papers of James 
Madison
www.loc.gov/collections/
james-madison-papers

The Papers of Alexander 
Hamilton
www.loc.gov/collections/
alexander-hamilton-
papers

The Papers of Grover 
Cleveland
www.loc.gov/collections/
grover-cleveland-papers

Sources and Strategies

continued on page 232
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Chronicling America (historic newspapers)
http://chroniclingamerica.loc.gov  [Try 
searching on “Industrial Parade” in 
Pennsylvania newspapers in 1887; or on the 
names of the members of the Commission 
in 1887.]

Congress.gov 
www.congress.gov [Try searching on 
“Constitutional Centennial Commission” 
within the 49th Congress (1885-87).]

Finally, among the general collections of 
the Library of Congress is a six-page booklet 
containing the opening address that John K. 
Kasson, president of the Constitutional Centennial 
Commission, delivered in Independence Square, 
Philadelphia, on September 17, 1887, at the 
“Celebration of the One-hundredth Anniversary of 

the Framing and Promulgation of the Constitution 
of the United States of America.” It is available 
online at www.loc.gov/item/28018612.  

Encourage students to share their findings with 
the class, emphasizing the questions they started 
with and the sources they found most useful. 

Teaching with the Library of Congress Blog
If you try these suggestions, or a variation of them, 
with your students, tell us about your experience! 
During the third week of September, the Teaching 
with the Library of Congress Blog at blogs.loc.
gov/teachers will feature a post tied to this article 
and we invite you to comment and share your 
teaching strategies.

America250
Speaking of anniversaries related to the founding 
documents of the United States—in 2026, just three 
years from now, we will commemorate the United States 
Semiquincentennial and the 250th anniversary of the 
Declaration of Independence.

In the lead-up to this milestone, the America250 
Commission has launched America’s Invitation, a 
nationwide campaign for all Americans to share stories 
and hopes and dreams for our future.

America’s Invitation is an opportunity for Americans 
across the country, from every background, to take part in 
reflecting on our past and looking to the future by sharing 
their stories, and the things they love about America, as 
we continue to strive for “a more perfect union.”

Taking part in America’s Invitation is easy—visit 
stories.america250.org  to share photos, videos, artwork, 

essays, songs, poems, or anything else that highlights 
what America means to you and how you hope to 
commemorate this milestone. This content may be 
showcased by America250 on its website, in videos, on 
social media, and more. Together, these contributions 
will highlight what makes America unique and ensure 
we are building a commemoration that includes all of us.
Over the next three years, America250 will continue to 
host commemorative events across the country. To learn 
more, visit America250.org, and follow the Commission 
on Twitter, Instagram, Facebook, and LinkedIn.

https://twitter.com/America250
https://www.instagram.com/250america/
https://www.facebook.com/America250/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/america250/
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